
           New City Primary School        

           Newsletter 

Head Teacher—Caroline Stone 
Tunmarsh Lane 

Plaistow 
E13 9NE 

Tel: 0208 472 2743 
www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 

 

Issue 13 13.12.19 

Important dates-Autumn 
Term 2019 

17th December—Book Bus 

19th December – Christmas shows for 
parents 

9:00—10:15: Nursery, 6B, 5R, 4H, 

3D, RK, 1H and 2F 

10:45—11:45: 6F, 5M, 4S, 3K, 

RM, 1P, 2B 

1:45—3:00: Nursery, 6K, 5B, 4W, 

3P, RD, 1D, 2H 

20th December – End of term 

Spring Term 2020 

6th January—Training day for staff 

7th January—first day back for the 
new term 

14th/15th/16th -Y2 visit the Tower 
of London 
 
14th January - Y3 start their Gamelan 
project 
 
17th January - Guildhall Music visiting 
New City 
 
23rd January Gamelan performance 
for parents 
 
27th January - Y6 at IntoUniversity 
 
30th January - Chinese New Year 
performance 
 
5th February - Metropolitan Police 
workshops 
 
3rd February—Y4 visit the  Museum 
of London 
 
14th February—Last day for half 
term 
 
24th February—New half term 
 
2nd March—Y6 at IntoUniversity 
 
12th March—Ben Kinsella Workshop 
Y5 
 
24th March—Y5 at IntoUniversity 
 
 
31st March and 2nd April—Parents 
Evening 
 
6th April—Parent Shows 
 
7th April—End of Term 
 

www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 

 

Air Pollution Project Year 5 

 

This week year 5 were visited again by students from University College London  to 

continue the air pollution project. They found out which roads were the most polluted 

around school and which were in line with their own predictions from the previous visit. 

The children played Bingo, during which they learnt about what contributes to       

pollution and how to help protect the environment around our school. 

 

 

 

Inclusion Sports Event at UEL 

On Wednesday 4th December Team New City 
attended the 2020 Inclusion Sports event at 
University of East London. 10 children took 
park in new age kurling, seated volley,          
Badminton, guided running over hurdles and 
javelin throwing. All the children enjoyed the 
day and were a credit to New City! 

School Council Conference at Park Primary School 2019 

6 children from the Student Council had a great opportunity to attend a School Council 
Conference at Park Primary school on Thursday December 5th. They had the opportunity 
to meet some children from other schools across Newham and discuss how their School 
Council is run and what they do to support their local community and school. The children 
took part in a workshop which made them to think about what characteristics are needed 
to make the best school councillor and how to overcome public speaking. They also had the 
chance to come up with their own ideas for an event they would like to organise and run. 

 



Child of the Term 
 
 
RK–Ahlaam RM—Eni RD—Madiha 1P—Ayaa 1D–Aayat 1H–Karla           
2F– Ruby 2B–Sarah 2H– Inaaya 3K–Zainab 3D– Sumaya 3P–Mahir   
4W-Bobby  4S–Ayaan  4H–Milan  5B– Tahjanae 5M– Fariah           
5R— Maisie    6K– Nahian 6B—Kamile 6F—Safwan 
 

 

 

Week 3 Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

                Friday 

 

Main Choice Tomato         
Arrabiata 

Chicken and Leek Pie 
with New Potatoes 

Roast Chicken 
Drumstick with 
Roast Potatoes 

and Gravy 

Chicken Jollof Fish In Batter with 
Chips 

Vegetarian Choice 

 

Vegetable     
Enchiladas 

Vegetarian Lasagne Vegetable 
Wholemeal   
Pasta Bake 

Shepherdess Pie 
with Gravy 

Cheese and Onion 
Quiche  with Chips 

Sides  

 

Peas  

Carrots 

Sweetcorn 

Broccoli 

Fresh Mixed 
Seasonal     

Vegetables 

Tomato and Onion 
Salad 

Green Beans 

Baked Beans 

Peas 

 

Dessert 

Banana Loaf 
With Custard 

Cinnamon Cookie Fruit Jelly Chocolate and 
Mandarin Sponge 
With Chocolate 

Sauce 

Fruit and Yoghurt 
Station 

Children Visit Newham City Farm 

On Thursday we took some of our pupils to Newham City Farm to 
look at the animals. The children were very excited to see the pig-
lets and pigs. They were fascinated by the horses and enjoyed 
watching what the staff do to look after the animals at the farm.  

 

 

 

  

 

Jacket Potatoes, Salad Selection, Fresh Fruit and Yoghurt are available every day. Baguettes/Sandwiches are also available 

Magic Show 
On Wednesday Reception had a very exciting visit from a magician. 
The children were enchanted by his ability to have colourful scarves 
appear into an empty box, draw pictures with his mind and magic them 
into a colouring book, and to make his own socks vanish! They even had 
the chance to learn their own magic spell to turn a mix of cornflakes, 
ketchup and shaving foam into yummy sweets. The children had a   
wonderful time and there were lots of amazed gasping and laughter 
throughout the show. 

 

New City Wins Gold! 

On the 6th of December, New City's cheerleading team competed 
at the ExCel centre against 10 other primary schools. The team 
has been learning their routine for the last few weeks after school 
at the cheerleading club. All their hard work paid off as the team 
was awarded gold at the competition! The cheerleaders worked 
together to perform their stunts, jumps and tumbles in synchroni-
sation. They represented New City well and should be commended 
for their wonderful performance.  

 


